
 

  

Ottawa, August 24, 2006 CUSTOMS NOTICE 651
  

Highway Sufferance Warehouse 
Closure (Yarmouth) 

1. The purpose of this notice is to advise that effective 
August 31, 2006, Bluenose Customs Brokers Ltd., in 
Yarmouth, Nova Scotia, will be surrendering their highway 
sufferance warehouse licence. The Canada Border Services 
Agency has decided not to advertise for a new highway 
sufferance warehouse at this port. 

2. Therefore, as of September 1, 2006, all bonded 
highway carriers transporting in-bond commercial freight 
destined for clearance at the Yarmouth highway sufferance 
warehouse should report to the following highway 
sufferance warehouse: 

Port 009 – Livingston International Inc. 
11 Morris Drive, Suite 112 
Dartmouth, Nova Scotia 

3. Please direct any questions concerning this notice to the 
following contact person: 

Sue Horne 
Commercial Operations 
Canada Border Services Agency 
1583 Hollis Street 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 1V4 

Telephone: 902-426-7340 

 

 


